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                                                 June 2, 2025 
                                                    11:30 am 
                                                 
Lunch provided by TrueNorth Emergency Vehicles (Spartan) – Steve Brewer 
 
Call Meeting to Order  
 

Additions to Agenda 
 

Approval of Consent Agenda 
 

• Draft Minutes May 2025 

 
Treasurer’s Report 
 
Old Business:  
 

• FIFA 2026 Preparations 

• Joint Operation Group presentation – John Chalfant 

• ODA on website – Chad Crandall 

          
New Business:   
          

• Recognize Chief O’Brien, retirement in July 

Agency Updates: 

DEM - Lucia Schmitt 

Sno911 – Terry Peterson 

Fire Commissioners – Chief Johnson 

Fire Resources Coordinator – Travis Hots 

Fire Marshal –  
 

Liaison Updates: 

Fire TAC – Eric Andrews 

EMS – Shaughn Maxwell 

SnoCo MPD – Ryan Keay 

SCEMS Director – Scott Dorsey 

Policy/Procedure Review Committee – Eric Andrews 

https://truenorthemergency.com/


Fire Prevention – Shawneri Guzman 

Training Consortium – Brett Fetcho 

            Training Officers/Safety Officers – Brett Fetcho 
             

Spring Tactical 

 

The Spring Tactical training event sponsored by the Snohomish County 

Training Officers was held on May 19th at the North County Fire Training 

Center, with 24 participants in attendance. Special thanks to North County for 

hosting. Due to the success of this year’s event, the Snohomish County Training 

Officers are considering making it an annual offering. 
 

Officer Development Academy Summary 

A subcommittee has been established within the Snohomish County Training 

Officers Association to support the Officer Development Academy. The group 

will begin meeting more frequently in order to meet project deadlines set by 

Project Manager Assistant Chief Chad Crandall. 

Health & Safety Cancer Screening 

The Snohomish County Health & Safety Officer have set dates for the annual 

Health & Safety Cancer Screening event. The event will be held at South 

County Fire’s Administration building and the dates for the event will be: 

September 8-12 

September 15-19 

More details to come in the future. 

Special Operations – Dave Ruddell – See Attachments 

2026 SOPB budget was approved. 

2025 SnoCo HazMat SOG amendments were approved to include Lithium Ion and                    
Gas Leak updates (as appendices). 
2025 Technical Rescue Academy concluded and was extremely successful (short 
video of trench attached) 

Thanks to all the supporting Chief Officers and agencies that made this a 
success. 

 
Washington Fire Chiefs – Michael McConnell 
 
Legislative – Michael McConnell 

 
Announcements  

  
 
Good of the Order 

 
 

Adjourn     
  
            

   
             

  
 


